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TO: ALL PARENTS/GUARDIANS                         

26th May 2022 

Dear Parents and Guardians 
 

MAY NEWSLETTER 2022 
 

Following another exciting and busy term, here is the news! 

 

Ascension Day Mass 

We celebrated Mass at the end of term. Canon Geoffrey presided and all classes were able to be in the hall 

together. 

 

May Procession  

The term finished with the May Procession celebration from Year 4. Congratulations to Evie, who was May 

Queen and well done to all the children who read so clearly. Thanks to Mr Ballard, Mr Gosling and the staff for 

their preparation. Thank you to all the parents who brought in flowers for the bouquets and to Mrs Hughes for 

the floral arrangements and decorations. Please see the school Dojo and Twitter account for photographs. 

 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 

Children in all classes have been busy decorating the school entrance, foyer and classrooms. Each year group 

have created memories for each decade of Queen Elizabeth II’s reign. Special thanks goes to Mrs Rutherford 

and her art club for all their hard work. Mini Vinnies held a colouring competition for the Queen's Platinum 

Jubilee to raise money for the Queen's charity the RSPCA. The theme was the Queen's corgis and thank you for 

your support. Again the Dojo system has some recent photographs capturing this event.  
On the last day children came to school either dressed in red, white and blue or in a special patriotic costume. 

Everyone brought a picnic lunch and picnic blankets. 

 

SAT’s 

Well done to all of Year 6 who recently undertook their SAT’s tests in Mathematics and English. They have 

worked extremely hard and we look forward to celebrating their achievements.  Thanks to the dedication and 

thorough preparation by Miss Blood, Miss Noor, Mrs Cook, Mrs Webster, Mr Cain and all the staff who have 

worked with the children over the years. 
 

Likewise the children in Year 2 have performed well in their tests with the support and guidance of Mrs 

Rutherford, Mrs Pallister, Mrs Capewell, Mrs Hughes and Mrs Francis. 

 

Football, Netball and Golf 

The football team have a number of matches booked for next term. We look forward to building on our recent 

victory. Similarly, the netball team will be busy competing in their local league. It is great to be able to play 

against other schools and for the children to represent the school. Earlier in the term Year 4 enjoyed a golf 

experience! 

 

Mayor of Lincoln 

Many congratulations to Councillor Rosie Kirk who is the new Mayor of Lincoln. Mrs Kirk was a former 

governor of St Hugh’s and her three boys attended here, we look forward to welcoming her to tour the school in 

her prestigious role! 

 

 

 

 



Holy Communion 

The children continue to prepare for their First Holy Communion. Mrs Cook and Mrs Kendall-Piperissa have 

worked hard with the children in school and in the Parish. Many of the children in Year 3 will receive their first 

Holy Communion on Saturday 11th or the 18th June at SSPP Church. 

 

Car Parking 

Please continue to observe the 5mph notices. When parking please refrain from blocking walk ways and paths. 

These are there to ensure the safety of your children entering and exiting the school. Many thanks for your co-

operation and understanding. 

 

Reception Class Places for 2022 
Uptake for places for Reception has once again been extremely high. We are over-subscribed in all bar one year 

group and have filled our allocated Reception class places for September. We look forward to meeting the new 

intake next term. 
 

Finally I would like to wish everyone a happy and enjoyable holiday. Do enjoy the Jubilee festivities (with 

plenty of sunny weather!)  

 

Please see the flier for a special picnic after 11 am mass at St Peter and St Paul’s Church. 

 

We look forward to seeing all children back on MONDAY 6th JUNE 2022. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

G Hughes 
Mr Gregory Hughes – Headteacher 

 

 

 


